
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
Minutes of The Regular Meeting
Held December 11, 2017

Council met in Regular session with all Councilmembers present except Austin Scheiner.

Guests Present:  Joe Shouse of the Paulding Progress, Andrew Zartman, Councilman Elect, Matt Miller, Solicitor; Todd Wolfrum; and Con Shuherk.

The floor was given to Todd Wolfrum who introduced himself as a candidate for Congress. He stated that he is running in the primary against Bob Latta, and is currently a Van Wert County Commissioner and lawyer.

The floor was given to Con Shuherk who updated the Council as to his ability to stay on with the EMS Department.

The Minutes from the November 27, 2017 meeting were read and approved as read.

EMS: Coordinator Schuerman was present and reported to Council that there were 13 runs total in November, and 5 for December month to date. 

Coordinator Schuerman informed Council of the costs to send EMT’s to training. The training in Sandusky will be held February 7th to the 9th, for a cost of $300 per person. The hotel would cost $109/night and would be double occupancy for those who would like to attend. This training would give the attendees 21 continuing education hours. She has two people interested in attending at this time.

Coordinator Schuerman also had costs to send EMT’s to the ITLS training in Columbus. This training will be held April 12th to the 15th, and will give the attendees a choice of earning 15 or 27 continuing education hours. The costs for the 15 hours would be $250 per person, and for the 27 hours, it would be $475 per person. The hotel would cost $116 per night and would be double occupancy.

Council inquired/stated that it would be less expensive to send our EMT’s to the Sandusky training and Coordinator Schuerman stated that the Sandusky training is during the week and the Columbus training is over a weekend, and therefore everyone won’t be able to attend the Sandusky training.

Councilman Head inquired about the number of continuing education hours that are necessary, and Coordinator Schuerman replied that for the National Registry, an individual needs to get 72 hours every two years, and she believes that only two people hold a National Registry card and that would be Josh Anderson and herself. The others hold a State license and have to get forty some hours over 3 years.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Fire Department, Chief Leroy Anderson was present and informed the Council that there have been 81 runs to date for the year. He also stated that an incident report was submitted for the foreign object eye injury that occurred last week to one of our firefighters at a mutual aid fire.

Police Dept. Chief Miller was present, and stated that everything is going well.

Zoning: Inspector Tom Sinn was not present.

Mayor Wobler informed Council that a representative from Ohio Gas stopped by the office and spoke to the Fiscal Officer. In that conversation, the representative stated that Ohio Gas put the pipe 35 feet under the Laura Street crossing, using a utility easement, which is more than the 25 feet required by the railroad. He also stated that it was too cold to pave the street, so stone was brought in and if more is needed, just to contact him.
Solicitor Miller was given the floor and stated that he reviewed the Van Wert joint lawsuit against the state that was filed in order to keep the state from taking over income tax collections for municipalities. He stated that it cost Van Wert $4000 to join, and that the Village of Payne cannot join at this time, as we currently do not have an income tax.

Solicitor Miller also weighed in on the Catholic Church drainage situation. He recommended that the BPA check the catch basin on the affected street and if everything is okay with it, then to leave the situation to the homeowner.

Correspondence Letters:

1. Mayor Wobler informed the Council that he forwarded an e-mail to the BPA from the EPA regarding drinking ground water.

2. Mayor Wobler informed the Council that he sent an e-mail to the BPA regarding the December DEFA monthly update.

3. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he received a forwarded e-mail from the Fiscal Officer regarding the Ohio Project Managements Services’ free projects for 2018.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he sent an e-mail to Mr. Mabis answering his concern about his property and storm water issues.

2. Mayor Wobler reminded Council that the December 25th Council Meeting was moved to December 28th at 7 p.m.

3. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he forwarded an e-mail to Solicitor Miller from the resident on Arturus Street.

4. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he received from Aaron Timm the map of the Retention Pond boundaries that were located by the County Engineer, and that if a full survey would be necessary, then it would have to be hired out. He called an adjacent landowner and they were pleased. Stakes have been installed to reflect the lines, and the issue has been resolved.

5. Mayor Wobler informed Council that Real Waste Recycling will start the last week of December. Please call 419-594-2888 for more information or to obtain recycling bins.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Mayor Wobler presented Council with Resolution 2017-S. A Resolution that moves the part-time street employee pay back to the correct compensation due and ratifying the overpayment caused by the prior Fiscal Officer. Resolution 2017-S was read by Council President, James Miller. Crowley made a motion to suspend the rules, Head seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. Lyons made a motion to accept Resolution 2017-S as written, Miller seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

2. Mayor Wobler presented Council with Resolution 2017-V, a Resolution allowing the Fiscal Officer to move funds from First Financial to the Antwerp Exchange Bank, and signing a new Depository Agreement with the Antwerp Exchange Bank, raising the amount of funds covered to $750,000.00 in order to cover the new funds deposited. Resolution 2017-V was read by Council President, James Miller. Head made a motion to suspend the rules, and Miller seconded. Councilwoman Lora Lyons abstained from the vote and the other members present all voted in favor of the motion. Crowley made a motion to accept Resolution 2017-S as written, and Head seconded. Councilwoman Lora Lyons abstained from the vote and the other members present all voted in favor of the motion.

3. Mayor Wobler informed Council that leaf pickup concluded on Friday, December 8th for the year.

4. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the snow fence for Brian’s Drive was installed.

5. Mayor Wobler informed Council that a light globe blew off and broke during the recent wind on Brian’s Drive, and it will be replaced by Lawrence Temple.

6. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the State Auditor’s Office inquired about the Village putting their records online. They stated that it wouldn’t be any work for the Fiscal Officer, because it can be completed through the UAN system. Lyons made a motion to have the Village records placed online, Miller seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

7. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the Village Park sign’s LED lights are out and they will be replacing them with new LED lights for approximately $96 for six bulbs. 

8. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the Medicount EMS billing personnel recommended increasing the run cost from $455 to $650. Per run and the loaded transport mile from $12 to $14. The Fire and EMS Committee and the Trustees from Benton and Harrison Townships approved the recommendation. Miller made a motion to increase the run costs to $650 and the loaded transport mile to $14. Crowley seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously.

9. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the Budget Committee agreed that a temporary budget will be done at the December 28th meeting, and that the permanent budget will follow in the first quarter of 2018.

10. Mayor Wobler informed Council that a 2018 Salary Ordinance was received from the Solicitor and that it needs to be filled out and returned.

11. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the Fire and EMS Committee and Benton and Harrison Townships recommended giving both the EMS and Fire personnel a 10% raise across the board. Crowley made a motion to give the Fire and EMS personnel a 10% raise across the board. Lyons seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

12. Mayor Wobler also informed Council that the Fire and EMS Committee decided to try to get together with Vancrest to see if any of their employees would be willing to help in the EMS Department. Mayor made contact, but has not heard back from Vancrest.

13. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the BPA will be discussing increasing the water and sewer rates by 3%. This increase will raise the bimonthly water rate by $1.50, and the sewer rate by $1.04, for a total increase in the bills of $2.54. The Solicitor will be contacted to write the Ordinance, and the increase is not expected to take effect until April or May of 2018. He also stated that the BPA will be installing a water softener system in 2018.

14. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he received a letter from the Chamber highlighting the accomplishments for 2017 and asking the Village to join for a cost of $50.00. Miller made a motion to join the Chamber for 2018, Crowley seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

15. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the Mayor’s Court November receipts were $230 total with $122 as the Mayor’s net.

16. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the PCED Annual Membership id due. He will call and clarify past membership level before decision.


Good and Welfare:

The Mayor and Council would like to thank John Hall (43 years) as an EMT, and Rick Burkley (35 years) for their dedicated devotion and service to the Village of Payne. A party was held by the EMS department in their honor. Coordinator Schuerman reminded Council that Rick Burkley is not leaving until the end of January, and that John Hall will still be with the department until the end of March.

Mayor Wobler informed Council that he received an e-mail from Dave Rellinger of Vancrest regarding negotiations between Vancrest and MetaLink concerning the installation of a tower on the southwest corner of Vancrest’s property. The tower would be installed on a 100 foot by 100 foot piece of land, would be 195 feet tall, and would bring fiber optic to the Village.

Crowley moved to pay the bills, Head seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Crowley moved to go into executive session for personnel matters at 7:52 p.m., and Lyons seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Miller moved to go back into regular session at 8:27 p.m., and Head seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.

Lyons made a motion to give all non-administrative personnel of the Village a 2% raise. Miller seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

Head made a motion to not allow a EMT with medical concerns to run with the EMS squad. The Council appreciates his willingness to serve, but due to liability issues and to reduce the risk of further injury to the EMT, the Council believes that it is in the best interest of everyone involved not to allow him to run with the squad. Miller seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

Miller made a motion to close the brush pile yearly from November 15th to March 15th. The brush pile will be open to the public during that time only at the Council’s discretion. Lyons seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously. 

With no further matters to discuss, Crowley moved to adjourn, Head seconded, the motion passed unanimously, and the meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.



__________________________________________	_______________________________________
Mayor Steve Wobler					Fiscal Officer, Zoe McMaster

